Synopsys Confidential

COUNCIL MEETING

August 14, 2001

The meeting was opened at 7:45 p.m., with a prayer and a study of Psalm 29. Present were Pastor Crown, Vicar Mayes, Burt Endsly (presiding), Shawn Leonard, Donn Parker, Vic Hesterman, Steve Cwirla, and Tony Brown.

The minutes of the previous Council Meeting were read and accepted.

Pastor Crown gave his report

The new worship schedule of July & August has received mixed reviews. The feedback has been balanced: the change was well received, but many members wish to return to the old schedule.

We will use a new worship service authored by Vicar Mayes; we will practice it for several months before employing it. The service was submitted by Vicar Mayes to the Synod’s New Hymnal Committee but not ultimately chosen by that committee.

Pastor is spending time getting to know the new vicar and dropping in on members with him.

Pastor will try to limit the August 19 Vesper service to 1 hour.

The Board of Elders gave their report (presented by Donn Parker)

The Elders are spending time caring for the emotional health of members. The Every Member Visit project is on schedule for completion this fall.

Education issues

Vacation Bible School went well. Attendance was lower this year , ~38 students. The mission project for VBS, “Wells for Ghana”, gathered about $1200 in donations, enough to dig 6 wells.

Pastor will begin 2 new adult studies in September, “Faith & Science Issues” and “Family Issues”.

Catechism classes will begin in September or October.

The Christmas Pageant is scheduled for December 23rd this year.

Pastor will meet Tuesday night with the Board of Missions and Evangelism. Pastor Chan will attend and talk about his Chinese missionary work on the Peninsula. 

Campus ministry issues

Two new programs will be publicized with the help of Stephanie Newland and Vicar Mayes:

· Conversation partners

· Homestay program

Both programs are run by Stanford University. The first emphasizes conversational English with foreign students and their families. The second provides short term, transitional housing for foreign students and their families.

Maintenance Issues

The cleaning of the Vicarage after the Grams left was not well organized. A budget is needed for a cleaning service to clean the Vicarage between vicars. There is plaster damage to the Vicarage ceiling and damage to the bathroom floor. Christine Lampert donated 2 rugs to the Vicarage.

Motion:

Board of Maintenance is directed to find out what it will cost to repair the Vicarage bathroom floor and to bring the estimate to the next Voters Meeting.

Passed unanimously

Maintenance issues pertaining to the Pastorage were discussed next. The front windows leaked when the sprinklers hit them; this indicates that the caulking may be damaged.

A comment was made that the Board of Maintenance needs to have a representative at Council meetings. If the chairman can’t attend, the board should arrange to have a representative present.

New business

1. The annual  church Planning Meeting is scheduled for August 25.

2. Adult Counseling Services (ACS) has requested use of the Parish Hall 4pm-6pm every 3rd Wednesday of the month.

Motion:

Permit ACS to use the Parish Hall and to coordinate meeting dates and times with Pastor and Cynthia.

Passed unanimously
3. The County Board of Elections would like to use the Parish Hall for voting during the elections of November 6 of this year. 

Motion:

Approve County Board of Elections request to use the Parish Hall on November 6, 2001. The Congregation President will make the appropriate arrangements.

Passed unanimously
4. Frank Aochi has completed a study of speed-bumps for the church parking lot. They cost about $500-$800 per bump. Much discussion followed as to the best mechanism to slow drivers speeding through the parking lot. All agreed that better signage was desirable. It was also agreed that the Board of Maintenance should get a quote for re-coating the parking lot and painting new signage on the asphalt.
5. The Parish Hall piano is on loan to a friend of Paul Price, Mr. Chapman. Sally Treadway’s piano has been removed from Room 8.

6. The President desires to form another church Sign Committee before September 10. Burt Endsly volunteered to help the committee.

7. Much work has done on planning the Kitchen Remodeling Project. Erika Krugler has collected quotes and talked to Ron Hall; it appears that the hardware will run $20K-$25K. Ron Hall estimates the labor at around $10K. This does not include the window and stucco repairs that must be made to the Parsonage. Burt gave a rough estimate of $5K and $10K respectively for those repairs. The Parsonage will also need repainting after stucco repairs, ~$5K, and the foam roof needs another coat of UV protectorant, ~$2K. With $3K set aside for contingencies, the overall Parsonage work may cost around $65K. The work will probably not begin until mid-January.

8. The annual Church Picnic is September 30; the date in the bulletin was incorrect. AAL is investigating renting a van to transport Laura Barton and other members to the picnic.

9. Cynthia needs more training on MS Word; Steve Cwirla volunteered to research training classes for MS Word.

Motion:

Permit Natasha Fong to apply one-half of August rent paid to September’s rent because she will only use the Trinity facilities for 2 weeks of August.

Passed unanimously
10. Pastor Crown gave public thanks to all those who have been working on improving the facilities including Burt and Vic for their work on the Garth and Kurt for his installation of ceiling fans in the Pastorage.

Pastor Crown reminded the Council that the Congregation President guaranteed that the playhouse will be discussed and voted on separately before being installed. As a consequence, the playhouse installation should be voted on at the next Voters Meeting.

Meeting adjourned at approximately 9:45pm
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